
CHILD SUPPORT REVISIONS S.B. 795:  FLOOR ANALYSIS

Senate Bill 795 (as reported without amendment)
Sponsor:  Senator Virgil C. Smith, Jr.
Committee:  Families, Mental Health and Human Services

CONTENT

The bill would amend the Michigan Vehicle Code to require that the Secretary of State’s record of
applications for registration of motor vehicles be available to State and Federal agencies as provided
under Senate Bill 794.  (The Code requires that the Secretary of State create and maintain a
computerized central file of all applications for registration of motor vehicles, and that the
computerized central file be interfaced with the Law Enforcement Information Network.  The records
must be preserved for three years after the date of registration.)

The bill is tie-barred to Senate Bill 794.

MCL 257.221 Legislative Analyst:  P. Affholter

FISCAL IMPACT

The bill would have no fiscal impact on State or local government.

Date Completed:  11-18-97 Fiscal Analyst:  B. Bowerman
E. Limbs
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